Temporary closure of park located east
of Fan Kam Road from February 14

The Leisure and Cultural Services Department (LCSD) announced today
(January 31) that the park located east of Fan Kam Road (i.e. area of hole
1-8 of the 0ld Course of the Fanling Golf Course) will be temporarily closed
from February 14 to March 11 to facilitate the holding of LIV Golf Hong Kong
at the Fanling Golf Course. The fee-charging carpark will not open for public
use from March 4 to 11 during the course of the event. The 5-a-side hard-
surface soccer pitches will not be affected. Users can access the pitches via
a path adjacent to the park's entrance.

Upon completion of the event, the LCSD will reopen the park and the fee-
charging public carpark as soon as possible after inspection and maintenance,
and a separate announcement will be made. For enquiries, please contact the
venue staff at 5190 6058 or the North District Leisure Services Office at
2679 2819.


http://www.government-world.com/temporary-closure-of-park-located-east-of-fan-kam-road-from-february-14/
http://www.government-world.com/temporary-closure-of-park-located-east-of-fan-kam-road-from-february-14/

